September 14, 2020

The City Council of the City of Lavaca met for a regular monthly meeting Monday September 14, 2020,
at City Hall in Lavaca. Board members present were Mayor Hugh Hardgrave, City Attorney John
Verkamp, and Aldermen: Mike Ray, Rick Edgerton, Gerald Schaefer, Dale Teague, Lorie Robertson,
Benny Hunter, and Recorder Shelly Hockaday. Visitors present were Paul Sanders and Randy Toon.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P. M. Randy Toon led the Pledge of Allegiance and Mayor
Hardgrave led the prayer.

The Council approved the minutes of the August regular meeting. (RE/LR)

Council members reviewed the report from the Police Dept. The Department answered 428 calls in
August. LPD issued 6 traffic tickets and 6 warnings. There were 2 arrests made in the month of August.

Council members reviewed the report from the Fire Dept. They responded to 22 calls in August. 3
vehicle accidents, 1 gas leak, 2 grass fires, 1 alarm, 3 EMS calls, 2 assist other calls and 10 trees down.

Council members reviewed bids for a Berry Ridge Drive improvement project. Gerald Schaefer made a
motion to award the bid to low bidder Goodwin & Goodwin in the amount of $150,715.00. Benny
Hunter seconded the motion and all voted in favor. Motion passed.

Council members reviewed a contract proposal from Hawkins Weir Engineers, Inc. for services on the
Berry Ridge Drive improvement project. Dale Teague made a motion to proceed with the contract.
Gerald Schaefer seconded the motion and all voted in favor. Motion passed.

Council members reviewed a re-plat of lots 75-80 in the River Pointe sub division as requested by Justin
Green. Gerald Schaefer made a motion to approve and it was seconded by Lorie Robertson. All
members voted in favor and motion passed.

Council member reviewed a contract price increase request of .56 per household by Waste
Management. After much discussion on the issue Mike Ray made a motion to accept the increase. Dale
Teague seconded the motion and all voted in favor. Motion passed.

Rick Edgerton made a motion to pay the bills for the month of September. Gerald Schaefer seconded
the motion and all voted in favor.

With no further business on the agenda, meeting was adjourned. (BH/RE)
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